
 

 
 
 

 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 
 

“Kindness is like snow.  It beautifies everything it covers.” 

                                    Kahlil Gibran 

 

Jan 27 – Feb 7 2020-2021 Registration for new students  

January 29  PPO meeting at 6 pm in the library. 

January 31  End of Term 2 

February 3 – 7 Teacher Appreciation Week  

February 3 – 14 Re-registration on-line for current students 

February 3 - 17 PPO Bread Fundraiser (more info to come) 

February 11  Report Cards available on the parent portal 

February 12  Parent – Teacher Interviews 

February 12  Cycle 3 – Family Pizza night fundraiser 

February 13  Cycle 2 Bake Sale at lunch & both recesses for students 

February 13  Fete des neiges activities (more info to come) 

February 14  Planning Day 

February 25  Cycle 1 Ski Day (more info to come) 

February 27  Basketball Tournament @ PEES – Cycle 3 (3:30 to 6:00) 

February 28  Last day before Spring Break 

March 2 – 6  Spring Break 

March 9  Planning Day 

March 10  Back to school 

 

Registration:  the registration period for the 2020-2021 school year is from Jan 27
th

 to Feb 7
th

. 

Again this year, for already existing students whose parents have supplied an e-mail address, 

registration will be available on-line from February 3
rd

 to 14
th

.  Grade 6 students going to high 

school next year, you will receive information by e-mail when to register on-line.  If your child will 

not be returning to PEES or continuing on to Galt, you must still go on-line to confirm that he/she 

will not be returning.  For those students who will be leaving the ETSB, please be sure to print 

their report cards from the parent portal. 

New students:  If you have a child coming to school in the fall for the first time (or know of 

someone who will be sending their child to school for the first time) please call for an appointment 

to register (819-843-4847 x 2).  The child must be five by September 30th for 5 yr old Kindergarten 

or four by September 30
th

 for 4 yr old Kindergarten.  Be sure to bring the original of your child's 

birth certificate (the long form), a proof of citizenship of the eligible parent (original long or short 

form of the birth certificate or a passport) and a proof of residence (driver’s license with address or 

other QC gov’t document).  It would be helpful if you have the permanent code of the eligible parent 

also.   

 

 

See reverse   



 

New Bilingual Full Time:  Starting next year Princess Elizabeth will have a new full time bilingual 4 

year old Kindergarten program.  The child must be eligible to attend English School and he/she must 

be 4 years old by September 30th, 2020.   

We need a minimum of 6 students to run the program and there is a maximum of 17 students allowed.  

If we have more than 17 students, the excess will be put on a waiting list.  Registration will be on a 

first come, first served basis as soon as the registration documents are fully complete. 

Absences & Late Arrivals - Please phone us at school (819-843-4847) before 8 am in the morning if 

your child will be late or absent from school. If you child has a specific illness (Gastro, Strep, Scarlet 

fever, Chicken Pox, etc.), it is important to advise the school.  If your child is late, parents will have to 

enter the school to sign their child(ren) in at the office. 

Allergies:  Due to severe allergies, we ask that you do not send anything containing nuts, kiwis or 

seafood to school in lunches.  Thank you for keeping our children safe. 

Appropriate Clothing: Please ensure that your child(ren) wears appropriate clothing for the changing 

weather.  Snow pants are required.  Students are also expected to wear appropriate indoor clothing; 

two pairs of shoes (one for inside and one for outside).  Students must NOT wear outside shoes or 

boots to classrooms. Due to fire regulations, shoes must be worn at all times.  

Healthy Snacks – Please remember students should have a healthy snack in their lunch bags to eat 

each morning at recess time.  For those students who go to Daycare, they should also have a snack to 

eat after school.  Morning and after school snacks are not included when ordering hot lunch. 

Illness – It’s that time of the year. If your child shows signs of illness, please keep him/her at home 

until well enough to return to both the regular class and outdoor recess.  The student should be fever-

free and have not vomited for 24 hours before returning to school.  Please see attached a document 

from the CLSC (in French only) outlining when a child should be kept at home.  Thank you for your 

cooperation. 

Parent / Teacher Interviews:  will be held on February 12
th

 by request of either the teacher or the 

parent(s).  If you wish to meet with your child(ren)’s teacher, please send a note to his/her teacher. 

Parent Portal &Report Cards:  Term 2 Report cards will be available on the parent portal on 

February 11
th

.  To access your child’s report card, please login via the quick links on the ETSB or the 

PEES website.  If you have problems, please call Sandy at 819-843-4847 x 2 for help. 

PPO Bread Fundraiser:  Will be held from Feb. 3
rd

 to 17
th

 to benefit playground improvements.  

Forms must be returned by February 17
th

.  Delivery should be the week of February 24
th

.  More 

details to come. 

Report cards for grade 6 students requiring copies of report cards for registration, parents can print 

them directly from the parent portal.  If you are having trouble accessing the portal, please contact 

the school for help. 

Snowballs: Please remind your child(ren) that they cannot shoot snow balls at school.  This is a safety 

procedure.  Two targets are available for this activity. 

Supervision & School Fees:  Please ensure that you have paid your supervision & school fees.  If 

you have not done so already, please send it your payment as soon as possible or call the school at 

819-843-4847 x 2 to make arrangements. 

 
  



 

 


